NFB of NC Resolution in Support of the Governor Morehead School

Whereas, The National Federation of the Blind of North Carolina (NFBNC) being aware that the legislature has mandated the Department of Public Instruction to close one of the three residential schools for the deaf and blind 

and whereas; there is only one school that is available to blind students from all counties in North Carolina

and whereas; without GMS there would be no effective alternative education opportunity readily available to appropriate blind students 

and whereas; because of the large expenditure and relatively few blind students on many local school campuses the school districts do not always allocate the necessary funds to adequately accommodate the educational needs of the blind

and whereas; appropriate blind students cannot utilize
the public school system

and whereas; to sell the Governor Morehead property and relocate state offices presently on campus may not be farsighted, since it would be necessary to relocate all state offices presently on the GMS campus and would require large ongoing expenditures to rent necessary space for new locations

Now therefore, be it resolved that since Governor Morehead is a viable alternative and already has in place trained staff, special learning aids and materials and the appropriate technologies necessary to meet the special needs of the blind and visually impaired, be it resolved that Governor Morehead School remain open and continue to offer education to the blind and visually impaired, drawing upon its long and rich experience of students who learn to work, achieve, live productively and independently and become taxpaying contributing citizens of the community, state and the nation. 

Resolution passed on Sunday, September 11, 2011, by the NFB of NC, in convention assembled in Winston-Salem, NC.
